
I have the honour to draw your a-Mention to the very serious and impending 

danger threakning a nmber of foreign c2v"ilians in Stanleyville, including about 

100 Xtalian citlzen.s. These are persons who am?. ac-3uall.y being mWt;reated Zn 

violation of the prO"Jisions of the Geneva Conventions 02' l&3, in spite of the 

fact that they are in no way connected with the present confl?_ct in the Congo and 

have never committed sny acts that might be construM! as fnterference which could 

justif'y their present detention, 

Par these reasons the Italian Governxnent has given its f'ull s~gport to the 

hfgh%y humanltar:an in+tiative of Prime Mnister Kenyatta and has zoined in the 

appeal, launched by thirteen countrSes with a view to allowi.ng the InternaU.anal 

Red Cross to carry out its activ2ty aimed at &lleviatIng the conditions of the 

civilian population in all parts of the Democratic RepublSc of Z;he Congo, including 

those regions to which access has been denied. 
The Italian Government expresses the hope that those who are responsible for 

the safety of civilian forelgncrs In Stanleyville will abide by the fundamental 

hrrman rights which are the very foun~at%on of the Charter of the United JWtions 

and which aLone can ensure peaceful condition$ of living for all. 

The Italian Government considers that it is its duty ta bring to the attention 

of the members of the Security Council klne seriousness of the situation and 7: 

should appreciate it, therefore, if you would cisculato this latter as a document 

of the Council. 
Please accept, etc. 

(Signed) Piero VINCI 
Amba'ssadar 

Permanent Representative of 
to the Unil;ed Natfons 
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